
 

 

 

 

 
Dear Saints of God, 

Pentecost is upon us. We celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit and the institution of the Body of Christ, the 

Church here on Earth. For me, it begs the question: Where is the Holy Spirit moving us as a congregation?  

Since my arrival, I have heard repeating motifs. “We need more members”, “We need more money”, “We 

need to attract younger people.” Each statement is spoken with deep conviction, an air of anxiety, and more 

than a hint of exhaustion. The underlying fear is that of survival. Will we survive as a congregation? I want to 

assure you: we are not alone in our fear. These motifs exist across the landscape of religious institutions in 

general. So how do we grow? 

The current Pew Research Religious Landscape Study indicates that among Protestants, the groups that have 

seen an increase in membership include Nondenominational Protestant, Pentecostal, and Nonspecific 

Protestant. It leads to several questions: 

• What is it that attracts people to these denominations? 

• Where do we as a congregation intersect with the characteristics of these denominations? 

• What gifts do we have and what do we offer that is unique that serves God’s mission? 

• How do we organize and get re-energized? 

• Where do we focus our energy? 

I want to tackle the first question here; we will, as a congregation, address the remaining questions in work-

shops starting in the fall.  

Consider the following: Nondenominational churches often attract people because they emphasize personal 

faith over institutional traditions. Here are some key characteristics that draw people in: 

Biblical Focus – Many nondenominational churches prioritize the Bible as their sole authority, rather 

than adhering to denominational doctrines. 

Flexibility in Worship – They often have modern, informal worship styles, making services feel more 

accessible and engaging. 

Community-Oriented – Many focus on tight-knit, welcoming communities, making them appealing to 

those seeking a personal connection in their faith journey. 

As a congregation, we can learn from these denominations while discovering our unique God-given gifts and 

purpose in the Body of Christ. But to do so takes time, prayer, collaboration, commitment, vulnerability, 

courage, and trust in God’s leading. All of this takes energy.  

As we enter into the long days of summer, I encourage you to rest. Listen to the Holy Spirit and feel her 

movement in your life. Take time to pray, surround yourself in the glory of nature and the warmth of God’s 

love through creation itself, let the Holy Spirit carry you to new possibilities like a pleasant ocean wave. As 

you rest, become mindful of the tug of your heart. Pay attention to daydreams that leave you energized, curi-

ous, inspired. There you will find the Holy Spirit revealing to you the passions you can share to help grow 

God’s Church.  

Come, Holy Spirit! Come! 

 The Epistle  
June 2025 

https://www.pewresearch.org/religion/2025/02/26/religious-landscape-study-religious-identity/pr_2025-02-26_religious-landscape-study_01-02/
https://churchleaders.com/christianity/473201-non-denominational-christian.html
https://www.christianity.com/church/denominations/what-are-non-denominational-churches-meaning-examples.html
https://www.christianity.com/church/denominations/what-are-non-denominational-churches-meaning-examples.html
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      Special Worship Services, Events & Holiday’s in June  

 
 
 
 
Pentecost, WEAR RED 
Children and Youth Sunday  
Date: June 8 
Time: 9:30 am 
Where: Sanctuary  
As part of this year's Church School theme "God is all around us" the children of the 
Church School are collecting monetary donations for the Westminster Food Pantry.  The 
children will be bringing their   donations into Church School and  presenting their gift on 
Children’s Sunday June 8th. The  Congregation is invited to attend the ice cream social 
after church on the lawn. 

After the Ice Cream Social/Coffee Hour on Sunday, June 8, 2025, come be part of a joyful 
community event at the parsonage (20 Lovell Street, Westminster, MA)!  

Let's roll up our sleeves together and bring new life to the gardens, enjoy a friendly tour of 
the parsonage, and cap it all off with delicious pizza and refreshing beverages. No         
gardening experience needed—just a heart for fellowship and a love for making things 
beautiful!  Whether you're young or young at heart, we'd love to have you join us. 

 
 
Yankee Street Fair - Saturday, June 14  
Time: 8:30 am -  3:00 pm 
Where: First Congregational Church of Westminster, 138 Main Street 
Our Fair has joined with the Westminster Historical Society’s Town-Wide Yard Sale to     
increase awareness and foot traffic. If any bakers are willing to make goodies for us 
to sell (with  ingredients labeled on the items), we will have a signup sheet posted in Fellowship 
Hall for you to let us know. See page 8 for more information. 
 
Father’s Day - June 15 
 
 
Office Summer Hours beginning Monday, June 16 
Tuesday—Thursday  
Time: 9 am—noon 
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Prayer List 
For our members, family and friends hospitalized, ill and in 

need of prayers, may God bless and watch over you: 
 
Amelia L & her family 
Kiernan W. 
Ellie G. 
Amanda  A. & her family 
Sally  C. 
Eddie H. 
June & Brian C. 
Peter R. 
Bobbie D. 
Paul (Denise’s brother) 
McGee Family 
 

Bob A. 
Lorna D. 
Steve C. 
Bryan C. 
Marcia M. 
Bobbie D. 
The Walker family 
Pam L. 

Ted  G’s brother 
Gloria H. 
Debbie C. 
Tom M. 

“Prayer List” 
If you added somebody to the prayer list, please 

email Pastor Russ: 
fccw.pastorruss@gmail.com 

 
    
   
   
   
    
 

 

Bible Study  
Wednesdays at 11:00 AM  

Let's get together to study the readings for the 
upcoming week.  

 

 

 
 
 

 
Thank you to the students of Cushing Academy for 
their  hard work on cleaning up the grounds of the 
church. Your hard work and community spirit is        
appreciated. 
 
 
Thank you for the beautiful celebration of my 10  year 
anniversary as church secretary. Your kind words, and 
joyful presence  made my heart full. A special thank 
you to Kathy Miller for all the effort and care you put  
into making it such a meaningful celebration. I feel 
truly blessed to be a part of this church. 
Lisa Roberts 

June 11 
Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 
Psalm 8 
Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 
 
 
June 18 
1 Kings 19:1-4 (5-7), 8-
15a 
Psalm 42 and 43 
Galatians 3:23-29 
Luke 8:26-39 
 
 
 

I was so pleased to see Bobby Hoyt walking up my 
driveway with a beautiful bright pink tulip plant for 
me.  Thank you to the Deacons for their                    
continuing kindness.  I'm truly grateful. 
Best wishes to my church friends, 
Dawn Shaw 

June 25 
Isaiah 65:1-9 
Psalm 22:19-28 
Galatians 3:23-29 
Luke 8:26-39 
 
July 2 
2 Kings 2:1-2,6-17 
Psalm 77:1-2,11-20 
Galatians 5:1,13-25 
Luke 9:51-62 

To my FCCW family, 
 
As I prepare for my last day as Church Secretary on  
June 2, 2025, my heart is full of gratitude. Serving in this 
role has truly been a blessing. I’ve cherished the          
moments when friends would stop by the office    
whether it be a quick hello, a word of encouragement, or 
a shared laugh.  Your kindness and smiles have meant 
more to me than words can express. 
This position wasn't just a job, it was my calling. I felt 
God’s hand guiding me here, and now I feel Him gently 
leading me into my next chapter. Though I am stepping 
away from this role , I’m happy to share that I will        
remain an active  member of our church. 
Thank you for allowing me to serve alongside you. I will 
carry these memories in my heart always. 
 
With love and gratitude, 
Lisa Roberts 
 
“Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not 
boast, it is not proud.” 
1 Corinthians 13:4 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
9:30am  Family Worship / 
Communion 

2 
8:00am Meditation  
(zoom) 

3 
8:00am Yoga (FH) 
6:00pm Deacons (Parlor) 
6:30-7:30pm Bear Den 
(FH & CH) 

4 
10:00am Staff  
11:00am Bible Study 
1-3pm Pastor Russ open 
hours 
6:00pm Troop 33 (CH) 

5 
3:00pm Trustees (FH) 
6-8pm BSA Troop 33(CH) 
6:30-7:30pm Food Pantry 
(Side Entrance) 

6 7 

8  
 

9:30am  Children’s Sunday 
Pentecost WEAR RED  
10:45am Ice Cream Social  
(side lawn) 
Noon  Beautifying the    
Parsonage  
 

9 
8:00am Meditation  
(zoom) 
7-8:30 pm Super Users   
 

10 
8:00am Yoga (FH) 
6:00pm WF Year End 
Dinner 
7:00-8:30pm CE (Parlor) 

11 
10:00am Staff  
11:00am Bible Study 
1-3pm Pastor Russ open 
hours 
6:00pm Troop 33 (CH) 
7:00pm PPRC  

12 
6-8pm BSA Troop 33(CH) 
6:00pm Webelos (CH) 
6:30-7:30pm Food Pantry 
(Side Entrance) 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Office closed 

14 
Yankee Stret Fair 
8:30 am—3:30 pm 

15 
9:30am Worship Service 
9:30am Church School 
10:45am Church Council   
 
 
 
Fathers Day 

16 
8:00am Meditation  
(zoom) 
 
 

17 
8:00am Yoga (FH) 
6:00-8:00pm Scout Troop 
33 (Ch) 
 

18 
10:00am Staff  
11:00am Bible Study 
1-3pm Pastor Russ open 
hours 
 

19 
5:30pm Lion Den (CH) 

6:30-7:30pm Food Pantry 
(Side Entrance) 
 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Office closed 

21 

22   
9:30am Worship Service/ 
Baptism  
9:30am Church School 
 
 
 

23 
8:00am Meditation  
(zoom) 
 
 
 
Epistle Due for  
July & August  

24 
8am Yoga (FH) 
6:00pm Generous Giving 
(Parlor) 

25 
10:00am Staff  
11:00am Bible Study 
1-3pm Pastor Russ open 
hours 
 

26 
 

6:30-7:30pm Food Pantry 
(Side Entrance) 
 
 

 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
Office closed 

28 

29 
9:30am Worship Service 
9:30am Church School 
 
 

 

30 
8:00am Meditation  
(zoom) 

  
 

  

2025 

        CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
                            Mark Your Calendars! 
              GIVING PROJECT  - FOOD PANTRY 
                   CHILDREN’S SUNDAY, June 8 

 
As part of this year's Church School theme "God is all around us" the children of the Church School are            
collecting monetary donations for the Westminster Food Pantry.   

The children will be bringing their donations into Church School and presenting their gift on Children’s Sunday 
June 8th.  

Join us after church service for ice cream as we come together to celebrate the end of the church school year. 
No sermon required, just grab a spoon and enjoy! 

 

After the Ice Cream Social/Coffee Hour on Sunday, June 8, 2025, come be part of a joyful community 
event at the parsonage (20 Lovell Street, Westminster, MA)! Details on page 2. 
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FROM THE HISTORY ROOM 

This month’s discussion is on the various Parsonages of our church with an emphasis on the one located at 87 
Main Street. 

We are certain that the first three ministers, starting in 1742, built and maintained their own parsonages.  There 
is documented evidence that our first minister, Elisha Marsh, was reimbursed by the Town for housing various 

guest ministers. (after he was dismissed from our church.) 

There is evidence that Rev Asaph Rice and Rev Cyrus Mann frequently used their parsonages to hold church 
events. They both had fireplaces to heat their homes, whereas the meetinghouse did not. 

Fast forward to the 1890’s where we see on maps that a Cong. Parsonage existed on Main Street.  So began the 
hunt to trace the ownership of that building.  Richard Miller and I have both tried doing a title search for the 

building and have been unsuccessful.  Karen Reitter also learned that a gravestone was found on the property 
with the inscription, “John M. Whitney” who died in 1861.  The 1850 and 1860 censuses do not         indicate any 
real estate owned by Mr. Whitney.  Our next step is to go to the Registry of Deeds in Fitchburg as I continue to 

build a genealogical profile of that Whitney line.  If anyone has even a hint of knowledge about this building, feel 
free to pass it on to either myself or Richard. 

About 1900 a new parsonage was built on Leominster Street and Rev. Lees was it’s first inhabitant.  I believe 
Rev. Benbow lived in that parsonage while he was our Pastor in the early 1950s.  We then purchased the     Atkin-

son home which was located where our back parking lot is now (it is now located on Lovell Street.)      Several 
Pastors occupied that building until our present parsonage was built in 1964, during Rev. Sanford Fasth’s ten-

ure with us. 

The mysteries of the past continue to challenge us, but it is rewarding when we have even a hint to help us find 
the answers. (And besides, it is a lot of fun.) 

Deenie Burgess, Historian 

Fiscal Update from the Trustees: 
  
During the first several months of any church fiscal year our 
“pledges received” dollar amounts look as though we are     
financially very healthy.  We are not, because the one-time 
annual pledges are received in January and February and 
make the income percentages appear more positive than they 
really are. 
  
The trustee’s philosophy about any funding/expense request 
has been “can we put this expense off without hurting a        
particular church function?” If the answer is “yes”, we                  
reluctantly turn down the request. Conversely, if the answer is 
“no”, we find a way to fund that request. 
  
In the current fiscal year, the approved budget calls for using 
$80,600 from the church’s endowment funds. Through May 
16th the trustees with approval of the endowment committee 
have taken $19,800 from the endowment funds to finance 
church activities. We fully expect to use all the $80,600 by    
December 31st. 
  
What the church really needs is for the budgeted pledges to 
be $180,000, not the $100,100 that was budgeted.  The          
endowment funds will only last so long!  



Page 6  The Epistle   

Pastor Russ's office hours:  
Wednesdays   1:00 PM - 3:00 PM  

 

After hour meetings may be arranged upon                   
request. For Pastoral Care Emergencies, please        

contact Pastor Russ directly at 774-764-1025. 

 

 

 

 

You fed me when I was hungry…. whatever you did 
for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of 
mine, you did for me.” (Matthew 25:40) 

The Food Pantry is looking“ for someone to lead this 
critical service for the community. If interested, 
please call Dorcas Hurd at (978) 874-2350. 

 

 

 

Sunday, June 15 

10:45 AM 

Community Room 

Summer is right around the corner.  The price of groceries is still going up and 
kids will be out of school soon.  As we are busy going on vacations and enjoying 
the warner weather let’s not forget those that count on our Westminster Food 
Pantry.  There is a convenient box labeled for drop off at the side entrance or 
bring it to church on Sunday morning and leave it in the hall by the side door 
where there will be a labeled container. 

  “If every person offered just one act 

  Of kindness every day, we could change  

  the world.”  Let this be our goal. 

 

   Continued thanks & Blessings, 

   The Outreach Committee 

Dear Saints of God, 

 

It is with a mix of gratitude and heartfelt emotion that 
we announce Lisa Roberts' decision to step down 
from her role as the administrator of our church. For 
the past 10 years, Lisa has been a pillar of strength, 
dedication, and unwavering commitment to our    
community. Her tireless efforts and heartfelt devotion 
have touched the lives of many and have been           
instrumental in the nurturing of our church family. 

 

While we will miss her leadership in this capacity, we 
are delighted to share that Lisa will remain an active 
member of our church. Her continued warm presence 
and involvement will undoubtedly continue to be a 
blessing to us all. 

 

Please join us in expressing our deepest gratitude to 
Lisa for her incredible service and in wishing her all 
the best as she embarks on new ventures. We look 
forward to continuing this journey of faith together 
with her. 

 

With heartfelt appreciation, 

Pastor Russ  

Available slots are open 
to host cookies and lem-
onade  following worship 

this summer.                        
Sign up sheet is outside 

of the church office. 
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Yankee Street Fair Update 

Our Yankee Street Fair will take place on Saturday, June 14th. (8:30 am – 3 pm). Our Fair has joined with the 
Westminster Historical Society’s Town-Wide Yard Sale to increase awareness and foot traffic. 

If any bakers are willing to make goodies for us to sell (with ingredients labeled on the items), we will have 
a signup sheet posted in Fellowship Hall for you to let us know. Also planned will be cut flower bunches and 
vegetables for sale. We’d love to hear from you if you can donate items from your garden as well. Donations 

of cans of soda and water as well as a variety of snack-size chip packs will be gratefully received. 

Items for our Silent and Ticket Auctions are also being sought. If you know of a local business contact who 
may be interested in donating items, please let us know at ysf.fccw@gmail.com. Our goal is to support our 

many local businesses through the Fair. 

Finally, if you and your friends have an hour or two available to help at the sales tables, we would be so  
appreciative. We are working together with the Welcoming Committee to run the Yard Sale component of the 
Fair and will post via Mailchimp drop-off nights in June. Again, we will have a signup sheet in Fellowship Hall or 

just send an email (ysf.fccw@gmail.com) of when you might be available. 

                                      Thank you for your support. 

 

                                       Jeff Hoyt 
                                      YSF Chair 

 

Let us consider one another 
 in order to stir up love  

and good works,  
not forsaking the assembling  

of ourselves together,  
as is the manner of some,  

but encouraging one another…. 
 

Hebrews 10:24-25 
 

 

mailto:ysf.fccw@gmail.com
mailto:ysf.fccw@gmail.com
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Central MA Association, United Church of Christ, SNEUCC 

Invites Central MA Member Churches to a WOO SOX Game  

on SUNDAY July, 20th at 1:05 PM  

at Polar Park in Worcester  

The Assoc is underwriting tickets at the Woo Sox game against Scranton for an  

individual cost of only $35 per ticket!! 

We will have our own space on the Triple Decker Garden…which includes a  

2 hour buffet and ADDED  perks as described below…. 

 

• tickets to a private stanchioned section of the Hanover Deck 
• 2-hour buffet of burgers, hot dogs, mac & cheese, potato salad, and other ballpark 
favorites 
• Central MA Association, SNEUCC, featured on our right-center field videoboard 
during the game 
• 5% Team Store discount coupon for each member of our group to use on merchan-
dise 
Additional pregame or in-game group experiences! (subject to availability) 

 
Join us for a fun event and cheer with members of fellow churches beyond the 
boundaries of your local churches and experience a wider faith community! 

 
Parking Details    https://www.milb.com/worcester/ballpark/parking 
 
To reserve tickets please email your request to treasurercentralmaassn@gmail.com Please 
include your name, contact information and number of tickets. You will receive a confirma-
tion email with payment information. On the date of the game tickets will be held at Will Call 
in your name.   If you have any questions, please reach out to Bob Kersting at the above 
email address or call him at 774-452-0137.    
                                   

FINAL Count and Payment DUE July 3 
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https://www.milb.com/worcester/ballpark/parking
mailto:treasurercentralmaassn@gmail.com
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June 23, 2025  
 

For July & August 

Submissions 
 

Please email your articles to 
admin@westcong.org 


